
The

JANUARY / FEBRUARY 2020



2

Illustrious Sirs, Members 
of the Divan, Nobles, 
Ladies and Friends, 
HAPPY NEW YEAR and 
welcome to the New 
Roaring Twenties!

It is hard to believe that 
we are now beginning 
the 20th year of the 
21st century because it  
feels like just yesterday 
that we were celebrating 
the Millennium. It’s also 
very hard to believe 
how fast the time has 
gone by since first I 
decided to become 

Oriental Guide and very soon, I’ll be installed as your 
Potentate at the first business meeting on Thursday 
January 2, 2020. It will be a great honor for me to 
serve as your Potentate and I look forward to doing 
that to the best of my ability. This year should be a 
very exciting and fun filled year. We have many  
wonderful events planned for the year starting with 
the Club and Unit Installation on Saturday January 
4th in the LuLu Ballroom. 

As many of you are aware, LuLu will be hosting 
the Masonic Breakfast again this year for all of our 
Masonic Brothers to reunite and to meet our new 
Right Worshipful Grand Master, Thomas Gamon IV. 
This event is always a great event and a terrific way 
for all of us to get together with our Masonic Brothers 
and make new acquaintances. I hope to see you all 
there to enjoy the first major event of the year.

Thanks to the efforts of Noble Charles (Chuck) Lankert,  
LuLu will be holding six Blood Drives this year. All of 
them are scheduled to be held on a Friday afternoon, 
the first of which will take place on Friday February 
7th at 2:00 pm in the Merrymac Room. These blood 
drives are being held as part of the Masonic Blood +  
Organ Donor Club therefore, $10.00 will be collected  
for each pint of blood and the proceeds will be 
donated to Shriners Hospital for Children, Philadelphia.  
We are hopeful that this program will continue for 
the next several years. Please pre-register to give at 
www.redcrossblood.org, sponsor code “LuLu”.

From the Potentate
Potentate  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .   Edward D. Blum
Chief Rabban . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  David A. Gingras
Assistant Rabban  .  .  .  .  .  John H. Green, Jr.
High Priest & Prophet .  .  . Daniel R. Scheetz
Oriental Guide  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Paul S. Feigel, Sr.
Treasurer .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Leonard R. Gold
Recorder .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Bill Adamson

2020 DIVAN

Illustrious Sir  
Edward D. Blum 
Potentate 2020

The official bi-monthly publication of the LuLu Shriners.

5140 Butler Pike, Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462 
Phone: 610-828-9050 • Website: www.lulushriners.org

Editor: Fez Committee 
2605 Egypt Road, Trooper, PA 19403 

Phone: 610-539-8400

All articles and ads must be submitted electronically  
to: fez@lulushriners.org

We would like to thank everyone who has submitted  
articles and photos.

The

This year there are several changes that will take place, 
all of which are intended to make our organization 
more productive and run more efficiently. The first is 
the change of some scheduled meetings. The Investment 
Advisory Committee, The Finance Committee and  
the Divan Meetings will all be moved to the third  
Wednesday of each month. The IAC will be held at 
4:00pm, the FAC at 5:00pm, and the Divan meeting  
will start at 7:00pm after a brief break for dinner. I’m  
making this change for two specific reasons; to make 
the meetings more convenient for all to attend and, 
also be able to attend my Blue Lodge meetings. Since 
we are trying to promote membership into the Shriners, 
what better way is there than to attend your Lodge 
meetings and letting your Masonic Brothers know 
what is happening at the Shrine in the upcoming 
months. This change should also help us with  
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BILL ADAMSON
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LEONARD “BOB” GOLD
Treasurer@lulushriners.org

JAIME GREEN
Jaime@lulushriners.org

LULU STAFF

communications throughout the different committees.

In February, which is usually a cold and dingy month 
for everyone, we are having our first fun event in 
which all of us can participate. We are going to have 
a Soup and Sing along night. The ladies and Nobles 
are asked to make a pot of your favorite homemade 
soup which we can all share and enjoy while listening 
to the music of Vincent James. I forgot to mention it 
will also be a karaoke type sing along with yours truly 
leading the sing along. It should prove to be a lot of 
fun and I hope to see you all there.

In closing, I’d like to thank all of you for the support, 
friendship and help that you have given me over these 
past several years. I just hope that I can do a good job 
as your Potentate and make you all proud to say that 
you are not just Shriners, you are LuLu Shriners!

Stuart Whitman 
October 31, 2019

Raymond Fegley 
November 2, 2019

Nobles that are now 
traveling with the 
Black Camel:

“May your soul be bound up in the bond of eternal life”.

IN MEMORIAM
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THURSDAY, JANUARY 2
Installation of Shrine Officers

SATURDAY, JANUARY 4
Club and Unit Installation

SUNDAY, JANUARY 5
Quaker City Shrine Club Brunch at Bella Tori

SUNDAY, JANUARY 5
Legion of Honor Change of Command at LuLu

TUESDAY, JANUARY 7
Bucks County Shrine Club Installation of Officers

SUNDAY, JANUARY 12
Activities Club – EAGLES Game at Crafty’s Taproom

TUESDAY, JANUARY 14
Yacht Club Change of Watch at Pine Crest Country Club

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15
Investment Advisory Meeting

Finance Advisory Meeting
Divan Meeting

THURSDAY, JANUARY 16
Hospital Board Meeting

Delaware County Shrine Club Installation of Officers

FRIDAY, JANUARY 17
BCSC – Murder Mystery Dinner Meeting at  

Cock ‘n Bull

SUNDAY, JANUARY 19
NESC Installation Brunch

SATURDAY, JANUARY 25
Masonic Breakfast

TUESDAY, JANUARY 26
Conestoga Shrine Club Installation of officers

EVENTS & MEETINGS

Visit our website  
often to stay informed  
of the latest news and  
upcoming events:

www.lulushriners.org
Or go to our website with our QR Code above 
by taking a picture with a smart phone

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29
Protocall Meeting

FRIDAY, JANUARY 31
Hospital Celebration

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2
Motor Unit Superbowl Party

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 7
Blood Drive #1

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 8
Bucks County Shrine Club Ladies Night

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 11
Yacht Club Dinner

SATURDAY, FEBRUARY 15
Ceremonial and Hospital Tour

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 16
Activities Club 

Temple vs Villanova at Liacouras Center

WEDNESDAY FEBRUARY 19
Investment Advisory Meeting

Finance Advisory Meeting
Divan Meeting

THURSDAY, FEBRUARY 20
Hospital Board Meeting

Delaware County Shrine Club Installation of Officers

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23
Soup Night & Sing along with the Pote

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 25
BCSC – Masters of illusion at the Keswick Theater

SATURDAY FEBRUARY 29
Hospital Celebration

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 



6

Well here we are again, the 
beginning of another new year. 
2020 sounds like a tv show to 
me. Maybe it’s a reality tv series 
or not!

At any rate, congratulations to 
our new Potentate, Ill. Sir Ed 
Blum and our new First Lady 

Jacquie. Let’s all get together and give them the 
support and help them have a great year. And, of 
course, congratulations to all of the rest of our Divan 
officers and their ladies as we move forward into 
another year at LuLu.

I’d really like to thank everyone for their support 
with the many projects we had in 2019. Our staff 
truly appreciates all the time and effort you put forth 
throughout the entire year. We certainly couldn’t 
have done it without you. Again, we truly appreciate 
it!  Hopefully we can count on you for 2020 as we 
continue our efforts to help make LuLu a better place.

And what would we do without our parade staff 
from each of the Clubs and Units that continuously 
participate. It always makes LuLu shine in the eyes 
of our public who watch us march down the street as 
well as the communities that count on us to turn out 
for their community event. On behalf of the UBA, a 
grateful thanks to all of you who give of your time to 
do these endeavors.

I personally want to thank our First Lady, Jacquie, for 

her volunteerism in our office as part of our staff from 
January to September 2019. And to our Treasurer, 
Chris Mason, whose tireless effort throughout the 
year is exemplary. We appreciate all of your time.  

Thanks to our part-time staff who help set-up, 
breakdown and clean the rooms in preparation for 
our rental calendar. Frank Spoltore has taken the 
lead here throughout the entire year and he does a 
great job.

Finally, the person I count on the most is my 
assistant, Jaime Green. Without her, as most of you 
have found out, things wouldn’t get done as smoothly 
as they do and will continue to with her presence.  
Jaime, I can’t THANK YOU enough for all that you do 
for LuLu and for me personally. Thank you so much!

And now for 2020. Let’s have a great year. Let’s enjoy 
each other’s company and friendship whenever we’re 
together. Let’s try to make as many of the events as 
we can so all of us can have fun together.

Don’t forget the Imperial Potentate, Jeff Sowder's, 
program of “Just One”. Let’s do our best to find at 
least one new member for LuLu and then MENTOR 
that person along their Shrine journey so they too 
will have the success, fun and fellowship that all of us 
have had.

Happy New Year to all of you and your families. Have 
a great year! And…see you at LuLu!

Recorder’s Recordings
By: III. Sir Bill Adamson, P.P.
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Noble:____________________________________  Lady:________________________________________

Address:________________________________________________________________________________

_________________________________________________________________________________________

Temple Affiliation:________________________________________________________________________

Cell Phone: __________________ Home Phone: __________________  Email:_____________________

Dinner Selection: Filet Mignon #______ Chicken Cordon Bleu #______ Stuffed Shrimp #______ Grilled Salmon #______

Amount Enclosed $ _______________________ Dietary Restrictions: ___________________________

Please list who you would like to sit with and we will make our best efforts to accommodate.

Names:__________________________________________________________________________________
Make Checks Payable to “LuLu Shriners” marked for “Potes Ball”

Mail to:  Erv Kaucher • 210 Franklin Ave. • Souderton, PA 18964  – (215) 721-7619

THE NEW ROARING 20s
Illustrious Potentate Edward Blum & First Lady Jacquie

Potentate’s Ball Honoring

2020 2021

‘

Saturday, April 18, 2020  
6:00 PM Open Bar and Hors D’oeurves • 7:00 PM Sit Down Dinner
Filet Mignon   Chicken Cordon Bleu   Stuffed Shrimp   Grilled Salmon 

LuLu Shrine
5140 Butler Pike • Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462

Cost: $80.00 per person

Nobles/Men: 1920’s Dress, Black Tie or Dark Suit  
Ladies: 1920’s Dress, Formal or Semi-Formal

Entertainment provided by the ten piece band: PHILLY ROCK and SOUL

Event Chairman: Noble Erv Kaucher&Lady Doris - (215) 896-4803

Kindly RSVP by April 10, 2020 RESERVATIONS ARE A MUST
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The Legion of Honor held its annual Picnic in the 
Merrymac room on 23 September 2019. Catering was 
provided by Mission BBQ. The event was very well 
attended, and everyone had a great time chowing 
down on pulled pork, brisket, turkey and all the 
trimmings. We’ve come a long way from C-rations and  
MRE’s however MRE’s are still available at McGuire 
AFB if any are interested, for the next picnic.  

We left for Arlington National 
Cemetery on a beautiful fall  
morning, 3 November 2019.  
After a fabulous breakfast 
provided by AJ Jervis PC and  
Judy we boarded the bus  
carrying our boxed lunches  
provided by Carlo Malantoni  
Jr. After a short rest stop 
at Chesapeake House in 
Maryland we arrived at the 
Tomb. The weather could 
not have been better.

Legion of Honor
By: Gary M. Portnoy, PC

At 1:15 PM Commander George Scheerbaum and Ill. 
Jerry Jay Potentate descended the stairs to the plaza 
accompanied by an Army Tomb Guard and placed the  
wreath. Taps were played and they returned to the 
top of the amphitheater stairs. The beautiful wreath 
was decorated by Jackie Blum and the Legion Ladies. 
After picture taking on the front stairs we left for the 
Smithsonian American History Museum on the Mall, 
our side trip. The museum was terrific and really 

required more time than we  
could possibly give it on this  
day. A Mission Barbeque 
dinner followed at 
Montgomery-Cornerstone 
Lodge #195 in Rockville, 
MD. The dinner was hosted 
by current Worshipful 
Master of Lodge #195 Paul 
E. McFadden, PM, Dr. 
Matthew E. Portnoy and 
family, the adjutant’s son. 
Make your reservations 
early for next year’s 
Arlington Trip.

UP COMING EVENTS

04 Jan 2020	 Club & Unit Installation, LuLu Ballroom
05 Jan 2020	 LuLu Legion of Honor Change of  

Command Ceremony, 1400 hours
25 Jan 2020	 Masonic Breakfast, 10 AM
18 Apr 2020	 Potentates Ball
15-17 May 2020	 LuLu Circus 
29-31 May 2020	 Ocean City Weekend
01 Jun 2020	 LOH Ladies Night, Merrimac Room
22 Jun 2020	 Flag Retirement Ceremony
09 Aug 2020	 LuLu Family Picnic, 1200 hours
10-13 Sept 2020	 MASA VA Beach
08 Nov 2020	 Tomb Trip, 800 hours

NEW OFFICERS OF 2020

COMMANDER. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Ill. Bill C. Adamson Sr. PP
1st LT. COMMANDER. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Edward D. Blum
2nd LT. COMMANDER. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Richard Rodgers
ADJUTANT. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy PC
FINANCE OFFICER . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy PC
STEWARD. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Arthur J. Jervis PC
CAPT OF RIFLES. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Gary M. Portnoy PC
SGT OF ARMS . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Robert E. Boeckle  
LT OF COLORS. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Richard Rodgers
POW/MIA REP CHAPLAIN. .  .  .  .  Arthur J. Jervis PC
UB REP . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Harry E. Snyder
QUARTERMASTER. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Earl W. Laney
PHOTOGRAPHER FEZ. .  .  .  .  Davis G. Phelps Jr. PC 
PHOTOGRAPHER . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Al W. Serota
FEZ EDITOR. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  Harry L. Borst
STEWARD EMERITUS. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Rick K. Gaver PC

The Legion of Honor meets on the 4th Monday of 
the month in the LuLu Merrymac Room.
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•  

Contact us to learn about countless vacation options:                                 
OCEAN & RIVER CRUISES        EUROPEAN TRAVEL       DISNEY & UNIVERSAL 
ALL-INCLUSIVE RESORTS         FAMILY VACATIONS      CAR RENTALS 
GROUP TRAVEL                         HONEYMOONS              HOTELS 

Why use our travel agency? 

We can quickly do all the research for you and save you time and money! We know 
exactly where to find the most updated pricing, newest products, and special 
promotions. Contact Dan & Debbie Scheetz, members of LuLu Shrine, for all your 
Vacation Dreams! Best pricing possible with no surcharges. Contact us today! 

     267-288-5699      debbie@getawayvacations.net      dan@getawayvacations.net 

 

 

The Klownz Unit Needs Your Help
By: Jim (Hopper) Diem

Throughout the year we are always doing different 
events. It may be a parade, hospital visits or even a 
party and there are times when different events come 
up at the same time. When that happens, we could 
use some extra help. 

If you are interested in being a member of the Klownz 
Unit, we could use you. We would help you get 
started. We will help you find out which type of clown 
would work best for you. We will help you get started 
on how to do your make-up. We would help you put 

a costume together. We also show you how to make 
balloon animals.

On January 11, 2020, at 9:00 o’clock am, we will be 
having a class on make-up, costumes, and balloons. If 
you are interested in joining the Klownz Unit, please 
contact my or any member of the unit. Just come out 
and see what we are all about. You never know, you 
may enjoy what we do, which is have fun and make 
kids happy. Thank you.



Our guys managed to harvest 35 of 60 birds. 
Participants 
included: Karl 
Beckers, his 
guest Doc 
Dougherty, 
Laird Bevitz, 
Ray and Jason 
Bloemker, Ed 
Meyers and  
new member 
Jim Rowdon.
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As the memories of summer fishing and shooting 
events start to fade they are replaced by the 
excitement of fall hunting and shooting events for 
many of our members.

The LuLu Rod and Gun Club Top Shot Competition 
completed with the following scores: 

Stuart Konefsky. . . .     270	 Edward Stendel . . . .    260
Gary Portnoy. . . . . .       225	 Harris Brooks. . . . . .      218

Thirty rounds were fired with a top score possible of  
300. Our top three shooters competed against the 
Shield and Square Club. Representing LuLu Rod and  
Gun Club at the Intra Club Shoot was Edward Stendel,  
Harris Brooks and Ill. Bill Kelly P.P. We lost by only 

one point. We’ll get them 
next year.

Laird Bevitz, Ill. 
Joel Brookstein, Ray 
Bloemker, Tom A. 
Spoltore and Gary 
Portnoy shot sporting 
Clays at the MKT Shoot 
in Wellsville, PA. The 
event raises funds 
for Shriners Hospital 
of Philadelphia. Ray 
Bloemker won a new 
shotgun in a drawing. 

Across the Sights and Along the 
Lines of the LuLu Rod and Gun Club
By: Gary Portnoy

Scan with your  
Phone’s QR Reader

President: Raymond F. Swenson
215-620-1142  •  Ray1945@aol.com

1st Vice President: Richard M. Rodgers

2nd Vice President: William H. Kohler

Treasurer: Laird Bevitz 
215-534-2257  •  LBevitz@gmail.com

Secretary: ILL Sir. Joel Brookstein, PP
215-620-9956  •  Aragorn2@msn.com

The Rod & Gun Club meets at LuLu  
Shriners at 7:00 PM in Room 5 (Activity  
Room) on the 4th Thursday of each month.

2020 OFFICERS

Seven members and a guest hunted pheasants, shot 
sporting clays as well as some catch and release 
fishing at Trophy Mountain near Huntingdon, PA.

“Keep your 
lines wet  
and your 
powder dry!”
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Since the last issue of the Fez not much has taken 
place other than the Feasterville/Warminster parade 
and the Havertown Parade. We entered our Tin Lizzie 
Model T in both parades and it was a hit, especially 
the one where it had no mechanical problems 
and started right up. We have three more parades 
coming up in late November and the beginning of 
December. The weather will determine whether or 
not we participate as both the car and bike are open 
air vehicles and the West Chester parade is at night. 
Cold and dark are only conducive to pneumonia. We 
don’t make enough on the parades to warrant that. 
Our unit signed up a few new members from the 
last ceremonial and they are active and interested 
in helping at the circus and other events. Before the 
next issue comes out we will have our Superbowl 
Party on the first Sunday in February. Look for the 
flyer in this issue. Also in this issue is the flyer for 
our Ladies Night. Once again it will be held at The 
Joseph Ambler Inn in Montgomeryville. This is a 5 
Star restaurant. The food is always top notch and we 
keep the prices affordable. We pretty much break 
even on both events as The Motor Unit is not about 
making money. We are more about Brotherhood and 
Fraternity and having a good time. Anybody who has 
attended usually raves about it. Plenty to eat, gifts for 
the ladies and great company. Those of you who have 
been Shriners for more than a year know that our 
Ladies are the driving force behind the organization, 

and they do as much if not more than most of their 
men to make LuLu a success. The Potentate’s Ball 
was well attended by our unit members and their 
spouses and we were impressed with everything about 
it. Our elections are coming up next month and we 
hope to get some new volunteers to fill the offices. We 
can’t continue to just recycle the same old faces. It  
seems to be the same story in all the units and clubs. I  
hear the other Shrines complaining about it also, so we 
are not alone. Test out you right arm and see if you 
can raise it when asked to run for office or to help out. 

LuLu Motor Unit Report
By: Carl Levin, Secretary

Paul Feigel, Sr. . .  .  .  .  . President
Jesse Johnson. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  1st VP
Arthur Litman. .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . 2nd VP
Ill. Sir Joel Ward. .  .  .  . Treasurer
Carl Levin . .  .  .  .  .  .  .  .  . Secretary
C. Barry Hyman. .  . Road Captain
Rich Tolliver. . Asst. Road Captain
We meet the Second Thursday at 
7:30 p.m. except July and August

2020 MOTOR UNIT OFFICERS
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Northeast Shrine Club	
By:Tom Spoltore, President 

Well, Well, Well, another year has passed us by. The 
years are clicking off like the days of the week use 
to when I was younger. Life is too short; this is not a 
practice run. It’s all you will ever have. Why not live 
life to the fullest. I believe NESC can help you do just 
that. We have made an astonishing move to give back 
to our members. NESC has upgraded our monthly 
meal selections, while lowering the price to attend 
our meetings. Dinner will cost just $15.00 per attend-
ees. That’s right when everyone else is raising their 
prices we are lowering ours. As we are sitting here 
planning our 2020 year, the Directors have adopted 
a very bold move to accommodate everyone's bud-
get and hopefully increase NESC membership. We 
are planning our 2020 Past Presidents night and our 
Holiday/Ladies night, and let me tell you something, 
I think these plans will knock your socks off. If you 
attended our Installation Brunch last January, you 

know exactly what I’m talking about. Our cost was 
only $22.50 for a feast with all the goodies.

So if you’d like to be a part of one of the greatest 
clubs in Shrinedom, attend one of our meetings as a 
guest and see for yourself. Just give us a call, and let 
us know, so we can have a correct dinner count.  
We are the Home of the Happy Shriners as well 
as being the place Where Every Meal is a Feast and 
Every Day is a Holiday. 

Remember to get your Reservations in for our  
Past Presidents night on Monday May 4th, and the 
NESC Ocean City weekend Thursday May 28th  
thru Sunday May 31st. Look for the flyers in the next 
Fez, don’t procrastinate, and also remember how 
quickly the days are clicking off. 

Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club	

Eating well and interesting programs are the usual 
parts of the meetings at Quaker City-Montco Shrine 
Club. Our meetings over the winter months will be 
no different. I’m sure everyone will enjoy interesting 
programs, good food and wonderful company with 
their fellow Nobles.

The fall started off for the club on Thursday October 
4 th at one of our usual stomping grounds Giuseppe’s 
of Warminster. People say that ghost and other scary 
things all happen in October. It is also said that October  
is the official month of all paranormal activity. In 
honor of this, our featured speaker for our October’s  
Stated Meeting was Eric Mintel of the Bucks County 
Paranormal Investigators. Eric’s normal job is that of a  
Jazz musician. Very late at night he chases UFOs and 
Ghosts. Eric started his presentation with a video of 
his group’s investigations at the historic Inn at Jim 
Thorpe. Eric gave us a brief history of the Inn. The 
current Inn was built in 1849, the previous one was 

destroyed by a fire and several people perished. The 
Inn was an architectural gem and social center of the  
mining town of Mauch Chunk during the 19th century 
and early 20th century. Many dignitaries including 
Ulysses S. Grant, President William H. Taft, Buffalo 
Bill, Thomas Edison and John D. Rockefeller spent the  
night under its roof. The Inn is supposed to be haunted.  
In the past, guests have reported unexplained activity  
in some of the rooms. Past reports of paranormal 
activity include chairs being turned upside-down 
while guests slept. TVs have mysteriously turned on  
and off, objects have moved around, strange orbs and  
shadows have appeared in photographs, and small 
children have said they’ve seen ghosts in their bed. 
After the video, Eric fielded lots of questions about 
paranormal activities from the audience. These ranged  
from questions about UFOs to Big Foot. Several of the 
members even shared their own ghost stories.

By: Michael Feldsher, President

(continued on page 16)
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On Monday evening November 4th the club took a 
trip down I95 right off state road to visit Sweet Lucy’s 
smokehouse to enjoy a wonderful BBQ feast. The  
reason for the unusual Monday meeting day was 
because of the LuLu Ceremonial, which was held on 
our traditional meeting date, the 1st Thursday night 
of the month.  Everyone in attendance enjoyed the 
savory and mouth-watering BBQ food. Members and 
their ladies took part in eating ribs, wings, brisket, 
corn beans, desserts and so much more. I saw a few 
members having to unbutton their pants because 
they ate so much. We nominated and elected our 
2019 slate of officers. I am pleased to announce that 
I was elected President, with our 1st VP being Arthur 
Binder and Don “Stinky” Fink as 2nd VP. I know the  
club will continue to grow and prosper with this team.
Our Annual Holiday meeting will be taking place on the  
1st Thursday in December and will feature a White 

Elephant and Festivus Party. We will be exchanging 
unused and unwanted gifts from the past. Some of the 
funny gifts that have been exchanged in the past are 
risqué items, a rice cooker and a toilet paper holder. 
Everyone always has a lot of laughs from the white 

elephant gift exchange. We will also have an ugly 
sweater, tie or shirt contest. This is always lots of fun 
and laughs.

Our Annual January Installation Brunch will again be 
taking place at the Bella Tori mansion in downtown 
Langhorne on Sunday January 6th at 10:30 am. Of 
course, we will be installing our officers, but also having  
an awesome brunch. The entrée options at Bella Tori 
were savory, like sautéed chicken in a sun roasted 
tomato sauce and a meat carving station, just to name 
a few. All the breakfast delights will be there and a 
wonderful pastry bar for dessert. If you are interested,  
the cost is only $38 per person for this all you can eat 
delight. This is essentially a pay as you go event and 
covers the cost of the tip and tax. Please R.S.V.P. your 
reservations to quakercityshrine@gmail.com or call us 
at our reservation hotline at (267)392-9131.

Our February meeting will be held at the Southampton  
Fire Department on Thursday the 6th. This meeting 
will feature a fire prevention and safety demonstration.  
Having experienced a house fire myself, I know how 
devastating it can be. However, there are things that 
you can do to prevent it and things to assist you in 
the event one happens. It more than just to stop drop 
and roll. Food will be served inside the fire station for 
everyone present.

If you are interested in seeing what the Quaker  
City-Montco Shrine Club is all about, please join us at  
a meeting. Our meetings are held on the 1st Thursday  
of every month. Women and families are welcome. We  
always have a great time, good food and a wonderful 
camaraderie. Please check out our webpage www.
quakercityshrine.com and/or our Facebook page 
at https://www.facebook.com/quakercity.montco/. 
To view our calendar of events for 2020 please 
go to: https://drive.google.com/file/d/1eRvqBnVv_
C2p4FII44IFB6ub0Ox41i_t/view?usp=sharing

Quaker City-Montco Shrine Club
(continued from page 14)
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Energizing Brands Through  
Strategic Marketing and  

Sales Approaches 

BRANDING & 
DESIGN

WEBSITE 
DEVELOPMENT

INBOUND 
MARKETING

TRADITIONAL 
MEDIA

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8401  |   energy@navitasmarketing.com

www.navitasmarketing.com

2605 Egypt Road  |  Trooper, PA 19403  |  610.539.8400  |  homer@homergroup.com

Proud Designers and  

Developers of  

LuLu’s Award-Winning  

Website and Newsletter

www.homergroup.com

Since all our Yachts are 
“frozen in” for a few 
months, all Meetings and 
Social Events are available 
by “Land Cruisers”. Two 
Social Events are noted. On 
Sunday December 15th, 
will join with the Arab 
Patrol at the Century House 

Restaurant in Hatfield for a Holiday Party.

On Tuesday, January 14th, 2020, we will gather 
at the Pine Crest Country Club, Doylestown, PA. 
for the Annual Change of the Watch (COW) when 
the 2020 Bridge Officers will be installed:

Ill. Sir Matthew Hallowell, P.P., Commodore
Noble John Casanover, Vice Commodore
Noble Harris Brody and 
Other Elected Officers

“Welcome Aboard” to three new Members and 
their Ladies:

Ill. Sir Zalig Stein. P.P. and Lady Gail
Noble James Jervis and Lady Judy
Noble Dennis Gold and Lady Marilyn

Yacht Club Board Meetings are held on the 4th 
Tuesday, Room #10 at 7:00 P.M. On the second 
Tuesday of each month, we meet with our Ladies 
at nearby public restaurants for a Formal Dinner 
or for informal gathering at Phil’s Tavern, Broad 
Axe, for a “Dutch Treat Supper”. Call Noble John 
Casanover, if you plan to join us at Phil’s.

If you are interested in Boating, Sailing, Social 
Activities or need more information or need a 
Petition, contact Noble Harry Speth, P.C. at  
215-682-0450.

“Keep Both Oars in the Water!”

Sightings from the Crow’s Nest	

By: The Old Salt

Take Membership Into Your Own Hands!

How to Register:

1. Go to webfez.shrinenet.org
2. Enter your name and member number
3. Add your email address and create a password
4. Register your new account

• View and edit your general information – 
nickname, birthdate, spouse, occupation

• Update your contact information – address, 
phone number, email address

• View temple information such as your clubs/
units membership

• Upload a photo to your profile

• Print a temporary Shrine ID card and much more!
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Activities Club
By: Douglas Fink, P.P.

Since the Activities Club was originally formed and 
chartered, our club has grown significantly. Our 
first event was in January 2016 and had 4 members 
attending. Two years later we had almost 200 people 
attend our comedy night. 

We are always forward-thinking and looking to evolve 
and grow. We don’t want to be one of the groups that 
was forced to close. One of our goals is for the LuLu 
Activities Club to partner with other clubs and units 
to maximize attendance at all events. Another goal for 
the future is that no one in LuLu will ever be able to 
say that we don’t have at least one activity for them 
to participate in. Whether it be watching a game with 
your fellow Nobles, going to a play, or attending a 
barbeque, we will have something for everyone.
 
Along those same lines, we are always taking 
feedback about upcoming future endeavors. Our goal 
is to keep the LuLu Nobles entertained with various 
activities through the year. We never want anyone to 
think that our Shrine is a boring place. All of us have 
different thoughts and preferences. The more we 
offer to you, our LuLu Nobles, the better. We have lots 
of different activities to offer to everyone that range 
from going to the theater, cruising on the Delaware 
and sporting events. Also, the only way our Shrine 
will attract new members and grow is to give  
non-members a reason to join.

Here are some of the events that we are hosting in 2020:  
 
One of our featured activities during the year will be 
our Spirit of Philadelphia Cruise along the Delaware 
on Sunday March 29th at 12:30pm. The cost is only 
$39.99 per person. This is an extremely reduced rate 
compared to what the Spirit normally charges to the 
public and other groups. The cruise will feature a 
guided tour for those who wish to participate. There 
also will be a nice buffet lunch and dancing. Like 
all of our events, everyone is welcome! Bring your 
friends and neighbors to this event. The more the 
merrier. Let’s party as a Shrine all the way down the 
Delaware!
 
Another one of our featured events is a night at the 

theater on June 11th. We will travel to the Village 
Players of Hatboro to watch the play titled the  
“Tell-Tale Farce”. This historical comedy is very 
funny, and everyone will have a blast. The cost is  
only $16 per person. For those who wish to grab 
a bite to eat beforehand, we will be gathering at 
Daddypops Diner.
 
This year I will be hosting two pool party barbecues 
at my home. Last year everyone including the 
children had a blast. It’s a great time to see all 
our LuLu activities club Nobles together with their 
families. This is what we’re all about. Children were 
playing in the pool and laughing. The adults were 
enjoying great conversation and stories!  For more 
information check out the LuLu calendar or our 
Facebook page. 
      
If you are a baseball fan you should be happy because 
we will be traveling to all the professional baseball 
stadiums in the Delaware Valley. The baseball stops 
will include the Reading Fighting Phils, Wilmington 
Delaware Blue Rocks, Trenton Thunder, Lakewood 
BlueClaws, Leigh Valley Iron Pigs and of course our 
own Phillies. If you’re interested email me, call me or 
see our social media page. 
 
We will also be going to see some college basketball. 
On Sunday February 16th we will be traveling down 
North Board Street to see the Temple Owls battle the 
Villanova Wildcats. The time of the game hasn’t been 
determined yet because it will be broadcast on CBS. 
This Big Five college NCAA basketball action should 
be awesome!
 
During the year we will be gathering to watch our 
sports teams play. This can include watching the 
Philadelphia Eagles games together, going to see 
some of the minor sports like lacrosse (the Wings)  
or the Soul. 

As a club we really have a lot to offer. If you’re 
interested in joining simply let us know. If you have 
an activity that you would like to do as a group let us 
know. All ideas and thoughts are welcome!
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LuLu Membership Report Card 
(Where Do We Stand, As Shriners)
By: Noble Hilary A. Kaufman, Membership Chairman

We started 2019 with a Very Great Positive Bang. 
Eleven Candidates were created at the Annual Masonic  
Breakfast honoring our Grand Master S. Eugene Herritt. 
This was the result of the program that included the 
Grand Master’s directive to the attendees of the need 
for more Shriners here at LuLu and throughout the 
nation. The program also included an inspiring video 
presentation of our Shriners’ Hospitals for Children; 
an emotional and inspiring speech by Dan Scheetz, 
HP&P and the other Divan speakers. Kudos go to 
Ill Sir Bob Gold, P.P. and Ill Sir Gary David, P.P. for 
organizing this event at which hundreds of Masons 
attended. While the 2020 Annual Breakfast will 
occur before the publication of this Fez, I am sure the 
Masonic Breakfast will continue to be one of the most 
effective means of bring in new members. 

Why is the Annual Breakfast most successful? In 
attendance are several hundred Masons who are 
officers and members of their lodges. Their very 
presence at this event demonstrated they are actively 
interested in their Great Mason Fraternity. The 
Breakfast program always spurs their interest and 
enthusiasm for our Shriners Hospital for Children  
and the fun and camaraderie found at LuLu. 

This teaches us all a very valuable lesson. LuLu and 
the Shrine can be successful and grow, If we express 
to all who we meet the miraculous work of our 
hospitals and the fun and camaraderie found at LuLu. 
I cannot emphasize this enough; for your LuLu and 
your Shrine: Ask and It Shall Be Given, Seek and Ye 
Shall Find, Knock and It Shall Be Opened Unto You. 

I hope you have paid your 2019 Dues and I know you  
are reading your FEZ. You are a part of Lulu. As you  
read this, your enthusiasm may be dormant, but 
realizing that you are a part of the great work and fun  
of the Shrine, should help to light a fire in you. The  
members of your Membership Committee do their part  
but cannot do it alone. YOU MUST HELP US AND 
YOUR SHRINE. Word of Mouth—Communicating 
with your friends and Masonic brothers, can go a 
long way in helping your LuLu and Shrine, in general, 
survive and grow. 

A quick summary of some of the things your LuLu 
Membership Committee did for you in 2019. 
•	Birthday Greeting from our Potentate to our nobility 

was disseminated to all who had given the Recorder 
their email address. This computerized greeting 
was designed by a very talented Noble Damian 
Sammons, Esq, PM. 

•	Contacted all the lodges in LuLu’s Oasis requesting 
an invitation to make a presentation describing 
the great work and successes of your Shriners 
Hospital for Children in Philadelphia as well as the 
fun and camaraderie at LuLu, including its Clubs 
and Units. So far, 24 lodges had presentations. If 
I have not visited your lodge and made a Shriners 
presentation, would you please give my name to 
your Worshipful Master asking him to contact 
me. (Noble Hilary Kaufman, PM 917-742-6620, 
hilarykaufman@msn.com) 

•	Encouraging our Committee and the Divan to follow 
up with newly createdLuLu Shriners to see that 
they have mentors to help them find the fun and 
camaraderie at LuLu 

•	An issue at LuLu and all Shriners Temples is the loss  
of members by suspension due to non-payment of  
dues. In 2019, two letters were sent to our members  
who had not paid their dues that year and would 
be suspended at the end of the year. April 2019, 
131 members had not paid their dues. With 
the encouragement of the two letters from our 
Potentate, the number dropped to about 70 in 
October 2019. Our Divan members then personally 
called these members, bringing the total suspended 
in 2019 to 64. 

•	Restoration of membership is a way to come back to 
LuLu. Significant effort has gone into restoration. 
Noble Harry F. Speth, Jr. has spent much time and 
effort, trying to bring back those suspended the 
previous year. Harry has done this for many, many 
years. He informed me and the Divan that he will 
be retiring from this effort at the end of this 2019. 
I will personally miss his wise council, but I will 
continue to communicate with him and ask him 
for his insight. We will need someone in his place. 
If you are interested in really helping LuLu, please 
contact me. 	 (continued on page 12)
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THE HISTORY OF THE SHRINE & LULU TEMPLE (16) 
CHAPTER LXXXVII (87)

Donations to LuLu Shrine – Part II 
By: Noble Harry Speth, Historian – November 2019 

Part I of this subject is contained in Chapter 41,  
published in August 2010 and includes items and  
dollars donated to Lu Lu between 1884 and 2008.

1996-2019: “Tree of Life” – Created in 1996. Donations 
recognized by inscriptions on Leaves or Rocks, etc., 
added to the Tree which is displayed in the Lobby. 
Funds are used to support the Transportation Fund.

2000: “Wheel Chairs” – Two wheelchairs remain in 
the Coat Room of several donations made in recent 
years. They may be borrowed for immediate use. 
Donors remain unknown.

2019: “Train Set” – The set of O gauge Trains includes 
a Locomotive, a Coal Car and seven Freight Cars on 
display in the Potentate’s Parlor, was donated by 
Noble “Rudy Stroh, Jr., a Member of Ill. Sir Jerry 
Jay’s Lodge #400. After this year, it will remain the 
property of Lu Lu Shrine.

2009: “Two Statues” – Two Plaster of Paris Statues 
of Shriners with Fez, located at the Entrance to the 
Great Hall, were donated by First Lady Jeannette and 
Ill. Sr Joel Ward (2009). The Bases on which they 
stand, were donated by Ill. Sir Bob Gold (2014).

2011: “Speakers” – In this year, the “Ladies of the Stage  
Crew” donated New Speakers for use in the Great Hall.

2017: “Hand Held Microphone” – Noble Richard and 
Lady Crissy Schultz donated a Hand Held Microphone 
and a Portable Stand for use in the Great Hall.

2007/2008: First Ladies Sheryl Lamontagne and Kate 
Adamson donated new Chairs for the Great Hall to 
replace many that were beyond repair.

2011-2019: Noble Dave Caddick must be thanked for 
several projects. He and his Crew constantly repair 
pot-holes and resurface our black top roads. They 
constructed the new fencing and markings of the 
parking area outside the Merrymac Room. He is also 
effective in obtaining Golfers for our Golf Tournament  
each September. Water and Soda for our Circus and 
Rodeo have been obtained by Noble Dave at “no 
charge” the last four years. 

2005-2019: “The Wednesday Crew” – Organized in 
2005, when help was needed to replace the wooden 
seats, walkways and stairs of the Outdoor Arena with 
all aluminum material. Early Volunteers for this task 
included: Nobles Don Blankley, Ben Baird, Charles 
Barns, Howard Foster, Fred Simkiss and David Phelps.  
After this task was completed, the Committee began 
meeting every Wednesday morning to complete routine  
maintenance tasks around the Mosque. These routine 
items included moving its hooked rugs from the Great 
Hall to the perimeter hallway, replacing ceiling lights 
in the Great Hall. Noble George Scheerbaum joined 
the Crew in 2o12 and is currently Chairman. In 
recent years, more Nobles have joined over the years: 
Kreg Simkiss, Chuck Lankert, Jerry Schmidt, Greg 
Hass, Paul Feigel, etc. They still meet every Wednesday  
at 8:30 A.M., pick up their weekly maintenance items 
and have lunch at Noon. Their services are a valuable  
asset to Lu Lu’s physical plant. If you have time to 
volunteer on Wednesday mornings, just show up. 
“There is always something needs fixing.”

1910-2019: “First Ladies Beautification Projects” – 
Over the years, several First Ladies donated other 
items such as Blinds for the Merrymac Room, Flowers  
and Shrubs for the Round-About at the Front Entrance,  
Plants in the Lobby.

TO ALL OTHER VOLUNTEERS: This Chapter of LuLu’s  
History must also recognize and thank the thousands 
of hours of Volunteer Time by Nobles, Ladies, and 
Friends of Lu Lu. These Folks have operated our Circus,  
Rodeo, Hunted House. They have served as Chairman 
and served on various Committees for Social Events. 
Also unrecognized are various Nobles and Ladies, 
who on short notice, serve in the Recorder’s Office on 
urgent clerical duties. The Mosque, soon reaching 50 
years, depends on many, many volunteers. All of our 
volunteers are greatly appreciated!!

* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 
HISTORIAN IN TRAINING WANTED: Noble Harry has  
served as Historian since 2000. Noble Harry Speth is 
seeking to step-down. Will train a successor. Call him 
at (215) 682-0450.



22

Hospital Rounds
By: Noble Thomas A Spoltore, Secretary, Board of Governors

Well, I hope everyone enjoyed the Holiday Season with  
your friends and families. It’s always a great time 
of the year for various reasons. Family gatherings, 
overeating ham and turkey and also Christmas, 
Hanukkah and Kwanza presents. Oh, and by the way,  
did I mention overeating. However, for some of our  
patients this is also a busy time. You see, it’s a 
preferred time to schedule follow up visits, as well 
as surgeries. This time frame is desirable so as not 
to miss school time. When I worked for the hospital, 
it was a common practice for some their parents to 
schedule visits to the hospital to allow their children 
to also renew friendships with patients who they met 
during their hospital stay. In doing so it was also 
a way of taking some of the disappointment out of 
being in the hospital during the holidays. Of course, 
the toys and visits from our Shriners also help in 
alleviating some of the disappointment.

If you missed the “Walk for Love”, you missed one of  
the Hospitals most successful fund-raising events. The  
Hospital staff worked very hard in making it such a  
huge success. The preparation is like a well coordinated  
battle plan. A wise Japanese Commander said the 
battle plan changes the minute the battle begins. 

Watching staff improvise and adapt to unexpected 
bumps in the road is very impressive.  

I’ve just returned from a luncheon at the Shrine Hospital  
which was held to critique our 2019 “Walk for Love” 
and to begin planning for 2020. Our Healthcare and 
Ancillary staffs are truly very special people. The goal 
was to top last years tally and wow, did they ever do 
that. Their target number was to raise $150,000.00 
and they were successful in raising $180,000.00. 
Every” Walk for Love” event that I’ve attended, lived 
up to the walk title. If you’ve ever attended one, you 
know immediately, love is definitely front and center. 
It is a very moving event. Seeing young children some 
in wheelchairs and older adults some with canes and 
pronounced limps all smiling and enjoying the unified 
mission of completing the walk. I would also like to 
thank all the Shriners who helped with this event, 
both monetarily as well as working the event. Your 
contributions were duly noted. It was also especially 
impressive to see fellow Shriners and their families, 
some of whom traveled for hours to attend. I believe 
that there were 5 or 6 Temples represented. So, mark 
your calendar for next year’s walk and come and be  
a part of this wonderful fund raiser.

•	On average, for the past five years, 65 members 
were suspended for non-payment of dues each year. 
Shriners International in Tampa, FL has always 
been aware of this problem. In 2019 and 2020, 
they are assisting LuLu in attempting to restore 
to membership many of these former nobles. We, 
at LuLu, with the help of the International have 
designed a postcard and letter to be sent to all 
suspended over the previous five years who are 
now 70 years of age or younger. They are being 
invited to be restored to membership. We thank Ill 
Sir Gary Davis, P.P. for sending in the pictures that 
are used on this postcard. It was very difficult to 
find just the right pictures. As of the writing of this 
article, we do not know the success of the postcard 
endeavor. 

•	Our Initiation and Membership Petition is nice, but 
one person realized that the Petition needed to be 
more visually appealing and eye-catching. Dennis 

Gold, a very creative member of LuLu came up with 
what we needed. He, with some small assistance 
from Gary Portnoy and myself, designed a trifold 
petition, with colorfully and interesting outer 
panels, and the petition inside. You will be seeing 
this Trifold around LuLu and elsewhere. Please take 
notice and take one or two for year Masonic friends. 

A Report Card must have Grades. So, here are the 
grades for LuLu in 2019.
	 2019	 Average Past
		  Five Years
Membership Creation:	 32 Nobles	 21 Nobles
Membership Restoration:	 13 Nobles	 9 nobles
Membership Suspension:	 64 Nobles	 65 Nobles

As you can see, we have done better in 2019, than on 
average over the past five years. With your help, we 
can do even better in 2020.

LuLu Membership Report (continued from page 21)
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LuLu Shriners 2020 Shirts 
Embroidered Shirt  

Order Form 
 

PAYMENT WITH ORDER 
 

Name:  _____________________________________________ 
 
Address:  ___________________________________________ 
 
City:  _____________________ State:  ______ Zip:  ________ 
 
Telephone:  Home:  ______________ Cell:  _______________ 
 
Email:  ___________________________@________________ 
 
Men's Shirt:  Short Sleeve Long Sleeve SS w/Pocket 
Size: Small  Medium    Large X-Large 

Size 2XL  3XL     4X    
Cost: $30.00 each  Quantity:      One  Two 
 
Name to be printed on shirt:  __________________________ 

Ladies' Shirt:    Short Sleeve 
Size: Small  Medium    Large X-Large 
Size: 2XL   3XL 
Cost: $30.00 each Quantity:       One  Two 
 

Name to be printed on shirt:  __________________________ 



Send to: Dennis C. Gold  
 1039 Barnswallow Lane 
 Huntingdon Valley, Pa 19006 
 Cell:  215-429 9003  
Make Checks payable to: LuLu Shriners 
 
Total Order:  $__________.___ Cash   Check # ______
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Irish Music, Irish Dancers, 
Ham & Cabbage, Corned Beef & Cabbage

and Green Beer

Saturday, March 14, 2020  
6:00 PM to 9:00 PM

Admission $15.00 per person

LuLu Shrine Ballroom
5140 Butler Pike • Plymouth Meeting, PA

Please mail check (payable to: LuLu Shriners)

and reservation form, by March 6, 2020, to:
John H. Green, Jr.

5140 Butler Pike • Plymouth Meeting, PA 19462
Chairman: Noble John H. Green, Jr. and Lady Jaime

Email: JG6355@gmail.com   Cell: 215-292-7958

Nobles Name: ______________________________________________________________

Ladies/Guests ______________________________________________________________

Total Number Attending: _______________  Amount Enclosed:: _________________

St. Patrick’s Day Dinner Reservation Form

LuLu Shriners
St. Patrick’s Day Dinner



Sunday, February 23, 2020  •  6:00 p.m.
$10.00/person with pot of homemade soup
$15.00/person without soup contribution

Come and bring your favorite homemade soup,
your best singing voice and BYOB.

Camel’s milk, soda, bread, rolls and crackers provided.

LuLu Shrine • 5140 Butler Pike • Plymouth Meeting, PA

Join in on an evening to enjoy terrific homemade 
soup and singing along with the Potentate.

MMuussiicc  aanndd  KKaarraaookkee  bbyy  VViinncceenntt  JJaammeess
Please mail check (payable to: LuLu Shriners) and 

reservation form by Feb. 14, 2020 to:
John Casanover

330 Jacksonville Rd. • Building 18 Unit 204
Warminster, PA 18974

Chairman: John Casanover and Lady Mindy
Email: john@casanover.com   Voicemail: 215•350-3923

Name:_________________________________ Home/Cell Number:__________________

Checks Enclosed for: _______________________________________________________

Soup & Sing Along Reservation Form

LuLu Shriners
Presents
Soup&SingAlong

NON-PROFIT 
US POSTAGE

PAID

FORT WASHINGTON, PA 
PERMIT NO. 5140
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